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UCU Congress 2012
Fringe meetings 
and social events 
Fringe meetings take place on the upper floor in Exchange rooms 4-11, and in Charter 4 which is situated on the ground floor next to the Exchange Hall (Congress Hall).
Friday 8 June, 13:00-14:00
A UCU response to casual employment and the crisis in education
Charter 4
Members on all kinds of contract are facing redundancy or re-hiring on worse terms, and an administrative burden focused on income, not education. Those on casualised contracts, used to job insecurity, are suffering most, including researchers, academic-related staff, lecturers and others on fixed-term contracts, and agency and other hourly paid staff whose work has unceremoniously been removed or reduced. How can we move towards decent contracts and working lives? 

Health and safety deregulation; our response
Exchange 11

Cameron has described health and safety as “an albatross around the neck of British business” and pledged to make 2012 “the year we get a lot of this pointless time-wasting out of the British economy and British life once and for all”. “Pointless time wasting” prevents many workplace deaths and much injury and ill-health. We need to understand what is happening, and how we can organise to defend and improve working conditions using our union organization.
Political communication and media training

Exchange 10
Getting your message across to the press, politicians and policy makers is often key in 

delivering your campaign goals and real change for UCU members. Please join us for an hour 

long, interactive workshop that will help you to present your arguments in an accessible and 

effective way to get the maximum impact for your branch, members and the union. 

Race in education
Exchange 4 and 5
This fringe will focus on the position of black staff in FE and HE and if any progress has been made towards equality and combating racism. It will also discuss the impact of the cuts on black communities’ access to education.  The Black members standing committee (BMSC) would like all black members attending Congress to come along as it is also an opportunity to network and give the BMSC your views and ideas. Speakers will be announced at Congress. 
Friday 8 June, 13:00-14:00 continued

Ethical investment in pension schemes 

Exchange 6 and 7

FairPensions campaigns for socially responsible corporate behaviour using the shareholder power of major investors. USS, the pension scheme for the university sector, is one such powerful investor. Find out what UCU members are doing to push USS on its responsible investment record. Learn how pension savers and other investors are securing breakthroughs on corporate justice issues including Living Wage standards, excessive executive pay, human rights of workers in international supply chains, and corporate carbon emissions. Find out how you and your branch can join the movement for responsible investment.
Friday 8 June, 18:00-19:00
DAN (Developing Activists Network) Reception: Union Cities
Exchange 11
This year’s DAN fringe showcases the union’s new ‘Union Cities’ project currently being piloted in Southampton. ‘Union Cities’ is an exciting approach to organising that concentrates resources in one city at a time and gets UCU branches working together to unionise workplaces, develop relationships with community partners and influence local political decision makers.  Delegates can find out about the fantastic work taking place in Southampton in a fun, relaxed environment. As always, refreshments will be on offer, as will our ever-popular Congress T-Shirts. AND this year, two short films will be shown at the reception. One will showcase the work of Union Cities in Southampton, the other is.....a surprise!
Saturday 9 June, 13:00-14:00

The impact of the media on equality
Charter 4
The Government’s vicious cuts agenda is an overt attack on equality and is hitting many in our communities hard. Some parts of the media are complicit with this agenda calling disabled people ‘scroungers’ for accessing support to manage their impairments or blaming ‘immigrants’ for the rise in unemployment.  There has been a huge rise in hate crime and distorted stories in the press are creating a climate of fear for those already under attack.  Speakers will be announced at Congress.
Tackling stress and bullying at your workplace in 2012

Exchange 11

UCU is serious about tackling stress and bullying at your workplace in 2012. Our survey in April of stress in post-16 education was sent to all members, to produce league tables of the best and worst employers. We will be campaigning in autumn 2012 at the local level to tackle the worst employers and promote good practice.  Find out at the fringe about plans for local campaigns. See also what support, information and advice Recourse can provide for individual members.   

Saturday 9 June, 13:00-14:00, continued

The future of the HE workforce

Exchange 10

What the future higher education workforce should look like is the subject of a contested debate. Management frequently promote notions of greater flexibility, performance management and the need to improve academic productivity. What is the background to these debates? What are the implications for our collective agreements and how we bargain?  Come along to the fringe and be the first to receive an initial analysis of a members’ survey on performance management. More importantly, take part in the debate.

Cuba, Venezuela and the ‘New Latin America’ showing there is an alternative

Exchange 6 and 7

2012 marks the 50th anniversary of the illegal U.S. blockade of Cuba and the 10th anniversary of the U.S.-backed coup in Venezuela. Despite struggling against aggressive imperialism for years, both countries have championed equality, social justice and internationalism by putting people before profit. Come to our fringe and hear firsthand accounts of union delegations to Venezuela and Cuba. Find out how Cuban-Venezuelan projects are bringing education & health to thousands of people in Latin America, extending peoples’ rights and bringing 1000s out of poverty – and discover what trade unionists can do to offer solidarity. 

The restoration movement – the fight for the NHS continues

Exchange 4 and 5
The campaign to save the NHS did not end when the Health and Social Care Act 2012 received royal assent but has been transformed into a campaign for a restoration bill to keep building public awareness. In clinical commissioning groups and health and wellbeing boards problems created by the act can be exposed, resisted and, where possible, ameliorated. Our NHS should be run by parliament, the professions and the people, not by market economists, procurement bureaucrats and commercial lawyers. The Health and Social Care Act 2012 must not remain.
Saturday 9 June, 18:00-19:00
Moving further reaching higher

Exchange 10
UCU has been successful in securing funding for a TUC Union Learning Fund 2-year project in the North West. The project will be looking at women’s development in the post-16 education sector, and aims to campaign for, bargain on and secure better access to personal and professional development opportunities for UCU members. At this launch event you can find out more, and have a say about the issues you think the project should address.
Justice for Colombia

Exchange 11

Colombia continues to be the most dangerous country in the world to be a trade unionist, with 29 of our colleagues assassinated in 2011.  Dr. Beltran, Colombian academic and trade unionist, highlighted the abuses and was detained for more than two years in a high security prison.  He was released in June 2011 following an international campaign led by UCU and Justice for Colombia and is here to speak to us today. 
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Social Event: Saturday 9 June, from 19:30
Congress Dinner with drinks reception sponsored by Aviva and Endsleigh
Held at the Hilton Manchester Deansgate.

Drinks will be served from 19:30, with dinner at approximately 20:30, followed by a disco. 

Note: Delegates must register in advance for this event and were asked to do so as part of their registration for Congress. Please bring your dinner ticket with you.

Sunday 10 June 13:00-14:00
Higher education in further education: opportunities and challenges
Charter 4
The expansion of the delivery of HE in further education colleges raises important issues for UCU. How do we ensure that it is not just about cost-cutting?  What are the implications for the relationship between the sectors (e.g. competition for student places)?  How do we deal with the implications for rates of pay, conditions of service and professional development for members delivering HE in FE? Come and debate these issues at the HE in FE fringe.
Union solidarity in the Middle East and North Africa

Exchange 11
In 2011 workers and students played a key role in the struggle for democracy and social justice in countries such as Egypt, Tunisia and Bahrain.  Come to our fringe to hear what has been happening since then. Topics will include the ‘Revolution on Campus’ in Egypt and the campaign to release the leaders of the Bahraini Teachers’ Association. Find out how UCU members can get involved in MENA solidarity.
The climate and jobs crisis – making the connection
Exchange 10
The move to a low carbon economy is a legal requirement and will fundamentally change course provision in the UK. That’s why the employability of our members and students is central to our work on education for sustainable development in FHE Institutions and the community.  Come along to this fringe meeting to discuss what do we mean by ‘community unionism’? And is the UCU doing enough to mainstream this into the work of its organising and campaigning strategy?
